MOUNTAIN LIBRARY NETWORK
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

SOUTH CHARLESTON PUBLIC LIBRARY

MAY 12, 2011

Call to Order:  The annual Mountain Library Network General Membership Meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m. by Judy Gunsaulis, who welcomed all who were in attendance.  

Committee Reports - Judy Gunsaulis commented that all committees are looking for new members.

· Circulation Committee – Emilee Seese, committee chair, commented that the circulation committee welcomes anyone interested in becoming a member.  She also noted that the she is looking for someone to take over her duties as chair. 
· Cataloging Committee – Vicky Terry, committee chair, announced that a new cataloging code, RDA (Resource Description and Access), is expected to go into effect very soon.  Heather Shock reported this would most likely be announced at the ALA conference in June.  Workshops on RDA will be held and required for MLN .  In addition, the committee plans on having a work day where catalogers can bring in difficult items that need original cataloging.  Anyone interested in attending should contact Vicky Terry.
· OPAC – Brian Raitz, committee chair, reported that, with the new software upgrade, the catalog had to be updated, which took about a month.
Hardware Update – Larry Arnold read an email he had sent to J. D. Waggoner regarding the life expectancy of our current hardware and operating system.  December 31, 2013 is expected to be the end of service date for the servers used by MLN and NLN.  Issues regarding selection and implementation of any new hardware/software were discussed.

Software Update – Tammy Richards reported that there was an update in October. The next major upgrade to come out might be the Sierra service in late 2011.  Sierra will replace Millennium.  Innovative appears to be working on their old coding and that takes time.  

Old Business – There was no old business to discuss.

New Business

· Election – An election was held for one representative each from medium-sized libraries and small-sized libraries.  Susan Mischler was elected as the representative from the medium-sized libraries and Cherie Davis was elected as the representative from the small-sized libraries.
· E-books – Judy Gunsaulis discussed the status of e-books in libraries.  She mentioned West Virginia Deli as one consortium of libraries that provide access to e-materials.  She also mentioned that several other libraries in the state had a meeting to begin working toward creating a consortium to provide e-materials, possibly with Cabell County Libraries.  The next meeting is scheduled for May 24, 2011 at 10:30 a.m. at the South Charleston Public Library.  Anyone who has patrons interested in e-books may want to attend the next meeting.
· API – MLN has purchased this software from Innovative.  It is a patron authentication software program.  
· Server replacement – Brian Raitz made a motion that a committee be formed for the purpose of creating an RFP for replacing MLN hardware and software.  Suzette Lowe seconded.  The motion passed. 

· Authority work – Heather Shock introduced Shannon Neu, who would be in charge of authority control for the West Virginia Library Commission and Archives.

At this time, the group had a recess for lunch.

Informational Update – Karen Goff, acting Executive Secretary of the West Virginia Library Commission presented an update on the search for a new Executive Secretary at the Library Commission.  She also presented a report of a recent visit to legislator’s offices in Washington, DC.  
Training – Circulation training was presented by Emilee Seese, Sarah Palfrey, Suzette Lowe and Brian Raitz.  Brian Raitz also presented training in how to obtain statistics from Millennium, as well as a discussion about Library Anywhere and NetLibrary.  

